
Stark County Board Meeting Minutes

June 9th, 2020
The Stark County Board met in the Courthouse for the June 9th Board Meeting at 6:30 pm. Chairman Curry called the meeting to order.  Roll call shows Howes, Loane, Nowlan, Shipp, and Curry physically present, Bush virtually present and absent were Newton & Eberle. Chairman Curry established that a quorum was present, and Mr. Nowlan led the Pledge of Allegiance.

A motion was made by Mrs. Shipp and seconded by Mr. Howes to approve the agenda with all present voting aye, motion carried.

During the public comment portion, Jenny Garner from the U of I Extension gave her annual report virtually to the board.  She updated them on the activities from the last year and thanked the County for their continued support.
A motion was made by Mr. Nowlan and seconded by Mrs. Bush to approve the May 12th, 2020 meeting minutes with all present voting aye, motion carried.  

Committee Reports

1) Police-None

2) Legislative/Economic Development-Mrs. Shipp reported that the first round of downstate small business grant funds was awarded and encouraged local businesses to apply.  To date, no funds have been awarded locally.
3) Health Board-None

4) Judicial-none

5) Building/Grounds-Chairman Curry reported that concrete has been poured between the two buildings to connect the front and back sidewalks.  A new concrete pad was poured for the dumpster per the request of the health department.  There were a couple of issues with some trees on the courthouse lawn.

6) Road/Bridge-Moved to the highway report portion of the meeting.

7) Building Compliance Sub-Committee-None

8) Policy & Procedure Sub-Committee-Shipp/Bush-Mrs. Bush thanked the Henry/Stark Health Department and the Stark County OEM for helping ready the buildings for reopening.

9) Finance-Chairman Curry notified the board of additional phones needed in the Sheriff’s Office which increased the amount of the Mid-Century contract approximately $600. A motion was made by Mrs. Shipp with a second from Mr. Howes to approve the payment of the bills with all present voting aye, motion carried.

Highway Report

In the absence of County Engineer Giffin board member Mr. Nowlan gave the highway report.  Highlights were the bidding of seal coat, spray patch & township aggregates.  Started using IDOT’s online program for bridge inspections. Working with Hutchinson Engineering to help with the assembly and financing for the new building.  The Rebuild Illinois HB includes funding of $50,000 and he will have more information next month on how these funds can be used.  There was discussion on upcoming bridge projects that have been delayed as well. 
Finance Report

Treasurer Leezer gave the finance report. State reimbursements are on track and property tax payments are approximately where they were last year. The first distribution of funds to the taxing bodies will be July 1st.  She also went over some extra reports requested by Chairman Curry that compared this year’s numbers to prior years.
Sheriff's Report

The only thing to report was another extension of the E911 deadline from the state.
New Business

1) There was no discussion on the Central Illinois Sub-Region Plan.
2) A resolution was presented to adopt the County Board salaries at $1,250 per year.  Mr. Howes made a motion to approve the resolution with a second from Mr. Nowlan with all present voting aye, motion carried.
3) A resolution was presented to adopt the Circuit Clerk salary for the next four years.  The starting amount will be $44,000 with a 1.6 percent raise each year.  A motion was made by Mrs. Shipp to approve the resolution and was seconded by Mrs. Bush with all present voting aye, motion carried. 

At 7:29 pm a motion was made by Mrs. Shipp to adjourn the meeting with a second from Mr. Howes with all present voting aye, meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Heather L. Hollis

County Clerk 
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